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Seeing those hoodlums falling beside Wu Tian, Liu Yue was very excited. She 
clenched her fists, causing the hair on her body to stand up. 

The scene in front of her eyes was like a movie. She had only seen it on 
television before, but it was the first time she had seen it in real life. 

In just half a minute, Liu Yue was deeply mesmerized by the boy in front of 
her. She looked at him with adoration and infatuation. 

At this moment, she stared at Wu Tian with both of her eyes, unwilling to 
leave even for a second. There was a soft blue glow in her eyes. 

Under the fierce attacks of Wu Tian and Azure Dragon, more than ten 
hoodlums laid on the ground and shouted in pain. 

Zhang jiang's body shook as he retreated a few steps. 

He had thought that so many hoodlums would be able to defeat Wu Tian, but 
he never thought that he would fail again. Wu Tian's assistant was also so 
strong. 

"You've lost." After doing all that, Wu Tian looked up at Zhang jiang, "Can you 
let Liu Yue go now?" 

"Fine." 

Zhang jiang gritted his teeth in frustration. His eyes were full of fear and 
unease, "Alright, I'll keep my promise. That woman can leave now." 

"Alright." Wu Tian slowly loosened his fist. 

If this brat dared to not keep his promise, he would directly charge forward 
and smash his head. 

He stared at Zhang jiang and then at Liu Yue, "You can leave now." 

"Thank you, thank you for saving me." Liu Yue bowed deeply to express her 
gratitude. 



"This place is dangerous, stop dawdling and leave." Wu Tian only wanted to 
send Liu Yue off right now because he had more important things to take care 
of next. 

"Alright!" 

Liu Yue nodded her head vigorously and walked outside. After walking a few 
steps, she suddenly turned around. "You're the most powerful man I've ever 
met. I admire you very much." 

"Thank you!" 

"By the way, what's your name?" 

"Wu Tian." 

"I'll remember you." Liu Yue smiled, leaving behind a trace of affectionate 
gaze as she turned around and quickly left. 

After Liu Yue left, the room quieted down. Wu Tian approached Zhang jiang 
and asked coldly, "Where are our company's computers and documents?" 

"I don't have these things." Zhang jiang's tone was clearly weaker and his 
voice was even lower than before. 

"Where are they?" 

"I gave those things to Master Sha. If you want, then go and find Master Sha." 

"Where's Master Sha?" Wu Tian already knew that Bai Sha would be alerted 
by his visit to the Rose Club. 

Therefore, he had planned in advance to ask Secretary Loong to use her 
family's power to restrain Bai Sha Tang. When that happened, he could tame 
Master Sha. 

"In the conference room." After Zhang jiang said this, he quickly left the room. 

Wu Tian didn't say anything else and chased after him with Azure Dragon. 

When he walked out of the room, he noticed that Liu Yue hadn't left yet. She 
was curled up in a corner with a frightened look on her face. 



"Why haven't you left yet?" Wu Tian stopped and turned around to look at Liu 
Yue in the corner. 

"I'm afraid …" 

Liu Yue ruffled the hair at the corners of her ears and slowly raised her head 
to look at Wu Tian. "I'm afraid that if I leave, you'll be hurt by them." 

"Are you worried about me?" 

"Yes." 

"Don't worry, I'll be fine." 

"I want to go with you." Liu Yue ran over. Her two arms grabbed onto Wu 
Tian's arms tightly, "I want to be by your side." 

"There's going to be danger soon, aren't you afraid?" 

"I'm afraid." Liu Yue nodded first, then she shook her head. "I'm not afraid. 
With you here, I'm not afraid of anything." 

"Why?" 

"Because you make me feel safe." 

Wu Tian was stunned for a moment. He didn't expect such words to come out 
of the mouth of a girl he hadn't known for even half an hour. 

He stroked the hair at the corner of her ears and said gently, "This place is too 
dangerous, you should leave immediately." 

"No, I want to be with you." Liu Yue grabbed onto Wu Tian's arms with both of 
her arms, as if she was afraid that Wu Tian would break free. 

"I saved you, why are you still pestering me?" Wu Tian shook his head with a 
bitter smile. 

Although he was entangled by this girl, his heart was very warm. 

In a moment of crisis, the girl didn't run for her life. It could be said that she 
was loyal to him. 



"I'm just worried about you. If anything happens to you, I'll feel guilty for the 
rest of my life." Liu Yue blinked her big eyes as she spoke in an extremely 
sincere tone. 

"Alright!" Seeing the girl being so stubborn, Wu Tian had to compromise: 
"Stay by my side and don't run around. If you encounter any danger, find a 
place to hide." 

Liu Yue nodded vigorously. 

"Alright, let's go." Wu Tian smiled bitterly and walked towards the large 
meeting room at the end of the corridor. 

Seeing Zhang jiang enter that room, it must have been the so-called big 
meeting room. 

He stood in front of the door for a few seconds, then reached out and pushed 
it open. 

The meeting room was very large, and its area was equivalent to three rooms. 
In the middle of the meeting room, there was a large conference table, and 
more than ten men were seated on both sides of the table. 

These men were sturdy and domineering. One could tell that they were 
people who had been through a lot of battles. 

Sitting at the head of the conference table was a big bald head man. He was 
sitting motionlessly and exuding an astonishing domineering aura. 

Needless to say, this fella, bald head man, was the famous Bai Sha, the boss 
of Wu Steel Hall, known as Master Sha. 

Wu Tian scanned everyone, Wu Tian walked into the meeting room, Azure 
Dragon followed closely behind. 

Liu Yue followed with slow steps. At this moment, her legs were trembling 
slightly and her eyes were full of fear. She didn't even dare to look up at Bai 
Sha Tang's group. 

* 



The moment the three of them entered the meeting room, the door closed 
automatically. The violent slamming of the door scared Liu Yue, causing her 
to involuntarily lean closer to Wu Tian. 

In her eyes, these people were not humans, but a group of man-eating 
monsters. They all looked terrible to her. 

Everyone's eyes fell on Wu Tian. They also stared at Wu Tian as if they were 
looking at a monster. 

"You're Wu Tian?" A strong, tanned man asked impatiently with a provocative 
look in his eyes. 

"Yes, I am." Wu Tian looked straight at the dark-skinned man with a cold light 
overflowing from his eyes. 

The tanned man clenched his fists and sneered, "I heard that you are very 
good at fighting?" 

"Yes." 

"I want to see for myself how powerful you are." The tanned man shook his 
arm, stood up and walked towards Wu Tian. 

After a brief look at each other, he suddenly threw a punch towards Wu Tian's 
face. His speed was surprisingly fast and his moves were strange. 

The corner of Wu Tian's mouth raised into a confident smile. 

When the man's fist was closing in, his head tilted slightly to dodge the attack. 
At the same time, his right hand shot out like a snake and firmly grabbed the 
man's arm. He then forcefully pulled the man's arm and broke it. 

* 

The tanned man's arm was snapped off and he let out a miserable shriek. 

Seeing this scene, the expressions of everyone present greatly changed. 
They didn't think that this young boy would have such a swift and fierce 
movement, and that his methods would be so ruthless. 

Even Liu Yue was scared by Wu Tian's cruel method. Her heart was thumping 
like a drum. 



Seeing how miserable the bad guys were, she couldn't help but feel secretly 
happy. 
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"Kid, you're really arrogant." At this moment, a one-eyed man at the 
conference table stood up and shouted fiercely, "I'll fight with you." 

Before he finished his sentence, the one-eyed man leaped out from behind 
the conference table and pointed his dagger at Wu Tian's eyes. 

"Come, let's do it." Wu Tian was too lazy to waste time with useless words. He 
strode towards the one-eyed man and attacked with his right hand at the 
same time. 

With lightning speed, he grabbed the one-eyed man's arm and forcefully 
twisted it, easily taking the dagger from him. 

He quickly turned his palm into a fist and punched at the chest of the one-
eyed man, sending him flying. The man fell on the ground and was unable to 
get up for a long time. 

This scene shocked the whole audience once again. Bai Shatang and the 
others were shocked, and their eyes were filled with astonishment. 

At this moment, they no longer had the arrogance and arrogance from before. 
Wu Tian's eyes were clearly more serious than before. 

"Brat, I'll compete with you …" Of course, Bai Shatang was not convinced. 
Two young men stood up at the same time. 

"Stop!" 

At this moment, Bai Sha, who had been silent all this time, finally opened his 
mouth and stopped them, "No need to fight anymore, you guys are not his 
match." 

"But …" 



"Shut up!" Bai Sha glared at his subordinates, scaring everyone into silence. 
No one dared to say anything. 

After a brief moment of silence, Bai Sha's gaze fell on Wu Tian, "I, Bai, admire 
young people for their courage." 

"I'm sure you know my purpose for coming here today. Hand over the 
computer and documents, and we will not disturb each other in the future." Wu 
Tian went straight to the point. 

"Men, hand the item over to this little brother." Bai Sha squeezed out a smile 
on his thick face. 

"Master Sha, isn't it too easy to bully him just by giving him the item?" The 
one-eyed man got up from the ground and tried to remind him. 

"I think the young man is not bad. I want to be friends with him." Bai Sha 
rubbed Big bald head man and ordered again, "Go and bring the thing out." 

"Alright!" The one-eyed man clenched his teeth in dissatisfaction, and could 
only listen to Master Sha's orders. He took out a few laptops and documents 
and placed them on the table. 

"Farewell!" Wu Tian coldly spat out two words. He turned around and ordered 
Azure Dragon, "Pick up the things and let's go." 

"Wait!" 

Bai Sha suddenly opened his mouth to stop him and said with a smile, "Don't 
be in such a hurry to leave, I want to talk to you." 

"About what?" Wu Tian squinted his eyes and had a bad feeling about this. 

He had long guessed that Bai Shatang would not let him take the items away 
so easily. He must have other conditions. 

"Please take a seat." Bai Sha pointed to the opposite seat and indicated for 
Wu Tian to sit down. Then he ordered his subordinates, "Bring some tea for 
little brother." 

"What the hell are you playing?" Wu Tian walked to the conference table and 
did not take a seat. He looked straight at Bai Sha. 



Right now, he still couldn't figure out Bai Sha's intentions, so he could only 
take things one step at a time. 

"Little brother, I have my eyes on your skill and courage. I want you to join us, 
Bai Shatang. What do you think?" Bai Sha made this request. 

He spoke in a very sincere tone, sincerely wanting to invite Wu Tian to join Bai 
Shatang. 

In the whole of Bai Shatang, there was not a single one with the courage and 
temperament of Wu Tian, not to mention the fact that he was so skilled. 

"Sorry, I'm not interested in you, Bai Shatang." Wu Tian firmly refused. He did 
not want to work for such an organization. 

"Little brother, as long as you join our Bai Sha Tang, I will make you sit in the 
second hall master's seat." In order to keep Wu Tian, Bai Sha threw out an 
olive branch. 

Bai Sha's greatest advantage was that he wanted to meet talented people. 
With a single glance, he could tell that Wu Tian was a talented person who 
could be molded. His future was limitless. 

The reason why Bai Shatang was able to develop and expand was because 
of Bai Sha's gathering of a group of capable people. Only then could he 
establish himself in an invincible position in the east city. 

"Pavilion Master Bai, I'll tell you the truth." Wu Tian lit up a cigarette, smoked a 
few mouthfuls, and said expressionlessly, "Your temple is too small for a 
mountain like me." 

After hearing this, the smile on Bai Sha's face slowly froze, and even turned 
stiff and white. 

The one-eyed man fiercely slapped the table, pointed at Wu Tian's nose and 
cursed, "Master Sha, please join our Bai Sha Tang. He thinks highly of you, 
don't forget yourself." 

"I've already said that I'm not interested in Bai Sha Tang. If there's nothing 
else, I'll be leaving first." Liu Tie flicked the ash off his cigarette, preparing to 
leave this place with Azure Dragon and Liu Yue. 



"Stop!" 

Bai Sha's face darkened and he stood up from his chair. "What do you think 
this place is? You can come and go as you please?" 

"Then what do you want?" Wu Tian stopped walking and turned his head to 
look at Bai Sha. 

"Since you are unwilling to join our Bai Sha Association, then you are my 
enemy. I will never show mercy to my enemies." After Bai Sha said this, he 
waved his right hand. 

Soon, more than thirty thugs with sticks rushed into the meeting room, 
surrounding the three of them. 

For a moment, the atmosphere in the meeting room became tense. 

Liu Yue was so frightened that her body shrunk. She took a few steps back 
and cold sweat appeared on her palms. 

She had lived for more than ten years, but she had never seen such a 
magnificent battle formation. 

Wu Tian exhaled a mouthful of smoke and slowly walked over. He stopped 
two meters away from Bai Sha. 

"Hall Master Bai, are you sure you want to kill us all?" Wu Tian looked calm, 
but there was a hint of hostility in his eyes. 

"I wish to become friends with you very much, but if you don't give me face, 
then don't blame me for being ruthless." Bai Sha's eyes flashed and a trace of 
killing intent appeared in his eyes. 

"Since I dare to come, I won't be afraid of you." 

"Is that so? I want to know how you're going to get out of here. " 

"If I really fight, you Bai Shatang will die soon." Wu Tian's gaze was like water 
as a domineering aura exuded from his entire body. 

Bai Sha was shocked by this aura and quickly regained his composure, "I 
didn't expect that you would have such a good tone at such a young age." 



"No matter how strong I am, I will never boast." Wu Tian's eyes were cold and 
filled with killing intent. 

"Alright, I would like to see for myself." Bai Sha extended his hand and made 
a "please" gesture. He smiled and said, "I want to see how you will destroy 
our Bai ShaTang." 

"Alright, I'll let you have a look." Having said so, Wu Tian took out his phone 
and dialed Secretary Loong's number. He said two words into his phone, "Do 
it!" 

He only said two words and hung up the phone. Then, he puffed out clouds of 
smoke and started smoking. 

Very quickly, thick smoke began to drift around the meeting room. 

Wu Tian and Bai Sha didn't say anything. The two of them stared at each 
other as if they were fighting a cold war. 

The others didn't say a word. It was so quiet that there was no sound at all. 

This state lasted for more than ten minutes. Finally, the one-eyed man's call 
broke the silence. 

The one-eyed man only spoke a few sentences before his expression 
changed drastically. He reported to Bai Sha, "Master Sha, bad news. Our 
business sources have been restrained, and several docks have suffered 
heavy losses." 

"What did you say?" 

Hearing that, Bai Sha's face instantly turned dark and gloomy. 
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The dock business was Bai Shatang's main source of income. Once the dock 
was controlled by someone, other industries would be blocked and their 
lifeline would be cut off. 



After a moment of surprise, Bai Sha turned his gaze towards Wu Tian and 
asked doubtfully, "It's you, it's you behind the scenes?" 

"Yes, it's me." Wu Tian nodded. 

"You think you can use this method to eliminate us, Bai Shatang?" 

"Pavilion Master Bai, don't panic. The show has just begun." Wu Tian put out 
the cigarette in his hand and said with a smile. 

"Fine, I'd like to see what other tricks you can play." Bai Sha quickly calmed 
down. 

"You'll know soon enough." Wu Tian pulled up a chair and sat at the head of 
the conference table. 

After a few minutes, the one-eyed man received another call. 

After receiving the call, his face turned even paler and he urgently reported to 
Bai Sha: "Head, something big happened." 

"What happened?" Bai Sha asked in a low voice. 

"We just received news that the ten great Luzhou organizations have joined 
together to declare war on us, vowing to annihilate us …" 

"What?" Hearing that, Bai Sha's face instantly turned dark and gloomy. 

Not only him, even Bai Shatang and the others present were scared as if the 
sky was falling and the earth was crumbling. 

If the ten top organizations were to work together to deal with Bai Shatang, 
then it wouldn't be long before Bai Shatang would disappear from the Luzhou. 

For Bai Shatang, this was a huge disaster. 

After a brief moment of shock, Bai Sha asked the one-eyed man: "How did 
this happen? How could this happen all of a sudden? " 

"Someone is manipulating this from behind the scenes. They are working 
together with the top ten organizations to take action against us, Bai Sha 
Tang." The one-eyed man explained in a low voice. 



"Who, who is behind this?" 

"I don't know." 

"How could you not know …" Bai Sha roared, and suddenly his gaze fell on 
Wu Tian's face. "It's you? Is it because of you again? " 

"Yes, it's me." Wu Tian's expression was still calm. From the beginning to the 
end, he was very calm. 

"You …" 

Bai Sha's mouth twitched and asked in a low voice: "Who the hell are you?" 

"I'm someone you can't afford to offend." Wu Tian said in a calm tone. 

"Being able to control the ten great organizations is definitely not something 
an ordinary person can do." At this moment, Bai Sha looked at Wu Tian with a 
more serious expression. There was even a bit of fear in his eyes. 

"Do you believe that with just a word from me, Bai Shatang will completely 
disappear within three days?" 

"I believe you!" Bai Sha nodded. 

He had no choice but to believe that this kid in front of him had the ability to 
make Bai Shatang disappear completely within three days. 

For him to be able to sever Bai Sha Tang's economic lifeline in half an hour 
and control the ten major organizations of the Luzhou, the strength and power 
behind it could be imagined. This was not something that ordinary people 
could do. 

He didn't dare to imagine how strong this kid actually was. 

Right now, they were sure that the kid in front of them was someone they 
couldn't afford to offend. Forget about Bai Shatang, no one could afford to 
provoke him even if they looked at the entire Luzhou. 

"Do you still want to be my opponent?" Wu Tian raised his head and looked at 
Bai Sha with a cold glint in his eyes. 

"No!" 



Bai Sha shook his head. At this moment, he was like a defeated rooster, 
expressionlessly saying, "I, Bai Sha, have never been afraid of anyone in my 
life. You brat, have truly convinced me." 

"Can I go now?" Wu Tian stood up from his chair. 

"Yes!" 

"A wise man knows what to do. It seems that Hall Master Bai is intelligent." 
Wu Tian grinned, turned his head and ordered Azure Dragon, "Take your 
things, let's go." 

"Yes." Azure Dragon walked over to pick up the computer and documents on 
the table and followed Wu Tian outside. 

Liu Yue also obediently followed behind him. At this moment, she looked at 
Wu Tian with admiration, reverence and even infatuation. 

At first, she only thought that this boy was very powerful. She gradually 
realized that this boy had amazing power and influence. In just a few minutes, 
he had completely subdued Master Sha. 

Looking at the entire Luzhou, there were not many people that could scare off 
Master Sha in such a short time. 

After more than half an hour of interaction, she found that she was already 
deeply enthralled by this guy called Wu Tian in front of her. 

"Wait!" 

Before the trio left, the one-eyed man suddenly said, "Brat, do you think this is 
a market? If you want to come, you can come. If you want to leave, you can 
leave." 

"Then what else do you want?" Wu Tian stopped and asked coldly without 
looking back. 

"As long as I have one eye, you can forget about …!" Before the one-eyed 
man could finish his words, his face was viciously slapped. 

The one who hit him was Bai Sha. 



After that slap, Bai Sha pointed at the one-eyed man and swore, "If you don't 
want to die, then shut up." 

"Head, I'm not afraid of death." The one-eyed man raised his head, giving off 
the impression that he was a tough man. 

"I'm not afraid of death either." Bai Sha grabbed the collar of the one-eyed 
man and shouted in a low voice, "But I'm afraid that the Bai Shatang I've 
painstakingly built for decades will be destroyed." 

"But …" 

"As you can see, the enemy can cut off our economic lifeline in a short period 
of time and control the ten major organizations of the Luzhou. It can be seen 
how strong the enemy's forces are. 

"This …" The one-eyed man slowly lowered his head. 

"With our current strength, going against him is simply suicidal." Having said 
so, Bai Sha walked towards Wu Tian, changing his attitude from before. 
"Brother Wu, let's resolve this grudge. My subordinate will not speak, so 
please ignore him." 

"I don't want to blow up the matter, but I don't mind making it bigger either. It's 
up to you guys to decide." After Wu Tian said this, he continued walking 
outside. 

"Brother Wu, please wait a moment." Bai Sha stopped him once again and 
caught up with him, "As the saying goes, we don't know each other unless we 
fight. We can be considered to know each other now. I hope that Brother Wu 
and I can become friends." 

"Let's talk about this later. Hall Master Bai, I hope that you will keep your 
subordinates in check and not allow them to provoke me again." After Wu 
Tian said this, he quickly left with Azure Dragon and Liu Yue. 

The matter was settled just like that. It seemed like a dangerous trip, but it did 
not cause any waves. 

Relying on his powerful Wu Family and his courage and insight, he was able 
to make Bai Sha Tang submit in just half an hour. He made Master Sha bow 
his head in submission. 



When he walked out of the Rose Club, Wu Tian finally breathed a sigh of 
relief. This was the first time he confronted an organization like Bai Shatang 
head on. Although he had been fully prepared, he was still a little worried. 

This trip to Bai Shatang was not a small exercise for him. In the future, he 
would be able to deal with this kind of thing with much ease. 

At the same time, he couldn't help but be impressed by the strength of the Wu 
Family. The fact that he was able to control the ten great organizations of 
Luzhou in such a short period of time showed just how powerful he was. 

After walking out of the Rose Club, Wu Tian turned to Liu Yue and said, 
"Sister, you are safe now." 

"Thank you, big brother." Liu Yue bowed deeply to express her gratitude and 
respect. 

"It's nothing, no need to be polite." Wu Tian waved his hand and said with a 
smile, "Since you're safe now, then hurry up and go home!" 
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"I …" 

Liu Yue raised her head and glanced at Wu Tian. She bit her lips, but didn't 
say anything. After a long while, she whispered, "Brother, I don't want to go 
home." 

"Where are you going if not home?" Wu Tian frowned in confusion. He felt that 
this girl was a bit abnormal. 

"I …" 

Liu Yue lowered her head and mumbled, "I want to follow you." 

"Why are you following me?" 

"I'll repay you for saving my life." 



"I understand." Wu Tian smiled bitterly as he shook his head and asked, "You 
want to repay me with your body?" 

Liu Yue remained silent, admitting it tacitly. 

"Girl, it's just a convenience for me to save you, there's no need for me to 
repay you." Wu Tian tidied up her messy hair and said with a smile, "You 
should go back as soon as possible. Don't make your parents worry." 

With that, he walked to the red flag parked on the street with Azure Dragon. 

After taking a few steps, he noticed that Liu Yue was silently following behind 
him, looking as if she was determined to stay and never leave him. 

Wu Tian stopped walking and looked at Liu Yue with a headache. "Girl, didn't I 
tell you to go home? Why did you follow me again?" 

"I don't want to go home, I just want to follow you." Liu Yue bit her lips in a 
stubborn manner. She looked extremely much like a lover that would never 
abandon him. 

"You …" 

Wu Tian was on the verge of tears. He saved this girl with good intentions, but 
he never expected that she would pester him to no end. 

He thought for a moment, then raised his head and said to Liu Yue, "Girl, I 
have a girlfriend. If you follow me like this, it will cause my girlfriend to 
misunderstand." 

"You have a girlfriend?" There was a trace of disappointment in Liu Yue's 
eyes. 

However, she quickly regained her composure and said with a smile, "Then, 
can I stay by your side to be your sister and take care of you?" 

"You don't need to do this. I don't need your care. I don't need you to repay 
me." 

"Don't misunderstand, I'm not greedy for your money." Liu Yue shook her 
head and explained sincerely, "I just admire you so much that I want to stay 
by your side." 



"It's really inconvenient." 

Wu Tian thought for a moment, then took out a business card from his pocket 
and handed it over. "This is my phone number. If you encounter any trouble in 
the future, you can call me anytime." 

"Alright then!" Liu Yue took the card and held it tightly in her hand as if it were 
her treasure. 

"Then I'll be going." Wu Tian waved his hand and left quickly with Azure 
Dragon, afraid that Liu Yue would catch up to them again. 

Fortunately, he didn't do so this time. Seeing that Liu Yue didn't catch up with 
him, Wu Tian secretly let out a breath of relief. He sighed and said to Azure 
Dragon, "Tell me, why do you think this girl insisted on pestering me?" 

"This is the young master's extraordinary charisma." Azure Dragon 
expressionlessly gave such an answer. 

"No!" 

Wu Tian shook his head. He looked at the sky and said to himself, "Maybe I 
can give her a sense of security, so she wholeheartedly wants to stay by my 
side." 

"Young master is always like this, I'm afraid there will be trouble in the future." 

"Where am I always like this?" 

"Maybe the young master didn't mean to, but the girls might not think so." 

Wu Tian sighed, "Forget it, let's not think about it too much. Let's get on the 
car first. Uncle Fugui is still waiting for us!" 

With that, he quickly walked towards the red flag car with Azure Dragon. 

Liu Fugui was waiting anxiously in the car. Seeing that the young master was 
fine, he got out of the car and asked, "Master, you're finally back, right?" 

"It's fine, everything is going smoothly." Wu Tian smiled and squeezed out a 
warm smile. 



Seeing Uncle Fugui so concerned about himself, he felt even warmer in his 
heart than if he had eaten honey. 

"It's good that you're fine." Liu Fugui patted Wu Tian's shoulder. His eyes were 
filled with affection and heartache. 

"Alright, Uncle Fugui, let's send the stuff back to Tianmu Corporation first." 

"Alright, get in." Liu Fugui opened the car door and invited Wu Tian and Azure 
Dragon into the Red Flag Carriage. 

Then he excitedly got into the driver's seat and drove away. 

As the car sped along, they soon arrived at Tianmu Corporation. 

Wu Tian carried his laptop and documents into the company. Lee Mu and the 
employees immediately surrounded him. 

"Here, here are the company's computer and documents. I've brought them all 
back." Wu Tian placed a few notebooks and documents on the table and said 
with a smile. 

Upon seeing these computers and documents, everyone was instantly 
overjoyed and quickly checked the storage inside. 

"Boss Wu, how did you get all these computers and documents back?" Lee 
Mu could not hold back his excitement and hurried forward to inquire about 
the situation. 

"After intense negotiations with Bai Shatang, they returned the computers to 
us." Wu Tian explained casually. 

"They gave it to you so easily?" 

"Right." 

"No conditions?" 

"Nope." Wu Tian patted Lee Mu's shoulder and said to the staff, "Everyone, 
don't worry. From now on, Bai Shatang won't dare to find trouble with us 
again." 



"Alright!" Everyone cheered in unison. Then, they raised their hands to 
applaud, praising Boss Wu's ability endlessly. 

They didn't expect Boss Wu to be so amazing. In less than an hour, he got 
back the computer and documents from Wu Juntang. 

"Boss Wu, you're really amazing. You got back your laptop and documents so 
quickly. It's really admirable." Finishing this sentence, Lee Mu bowed deeply 
towards Wu Tian and said, "On behalf of all the employees of Tianmu 
Corporation, I thank you for helping the company solve this big problem." 

"Don't say it like that, I'm also part of Tianmu and it's only right that I solve the 
company's problems, not to mention it's because of me." 

"We just admire Boss Wu's ability to solve problems." 

"Alright, stop flattering." Wu Tian pressed his hands down, signaling everyone 
to quiet down. He continued, "No matter what happens, as long as the 
company encounters any trouble, we will think of a solution together..." 

After saying this, the crowd burst into applause. 

"Everyone has been working hard recently. Let's go back and rest early." After 
Wu Tian said this, he turned his head and looked at Lee Mu, "Boss Li, let's go 
out to eat and talk about the situation of the new system." 

"Alright!" 

Lee Mu nodded and moved his head closer, "I just wanted to report to you 
about the latest developments regarding the mobile operating system. After 
the operating system went public, it had a very good reaction to the news and 
has already made a profit." 

"So fast?" Wu Tian was overjoyed at this result. He didn't expect the operating 
system to achieve a profit so quickly. 

"It's ten times better than expected." Lee Mu found it hard to hide his 
excitement as he said with a smile, "Next, we will prepare for the second 
round of promotion." 

"Go ahead and do what you want. If you encounter any trouble, just tell me. I'll 
think of a way to solve these problems and help you smooth the road." 



"Thank you for Boss Wu's support." Lee Mu raised his head confidently, 
"When the second round of the promotion is fully spread out, our market share 
will definitely increase steadily and our profitability will also become stronger." 

"Alright!" 

Wu Tian nodded in satisfaction. He didn't forget to remind him, "It's a good 
thing to develop quickly, but we need to keep our feet on the ground. Don't be 
greedy and ask for speed …" 
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The two discussed the details of the new system's promotion and then left the 
company to prepare to eat outside. 

The moment they left the company, Azure Dragon walked over, "Young 
Master, my sister wants me to go home and eat with her." 

"Then go back and eat with her." After Wu Tian said this, he added, "How 
about this, I will go with you to see your sister." 

"Thank you, Young Master." 

"There's no need to be polite between us." Wu Tian waved his hand and 
turned to Lee Mu, "I'll go see Azure Dragon's sister first. I'll treat you to a meal 
another day." 

"Boss Wu, go busy yourself first. We'll talk about the meal another day." Lee 
Mu smiled, appearing to be very generous. 

"Alright, then we'll be leaving first." Wu Tian revealed an apologetic smile. 
Then, he brought Azure Dragon to the red flag car and instructed Uncle Fugui 
to drive to Azure Dragon's house. 

The house Azure Dragon rented for his sister was relatively quiet. It was a 
large courtyard house with a particularly beautiful environment. 

When they arrived home, they saw Xiaofeng busily cooking and had already 
prepared two simple dishes. 



"Brother, you're back!" Xiaofeng greeted Azure Dragon. Only then did she see 
Wu Tian. She quickly tidied up her messy hair and gently greeted him, "Tian, 
you're here." 

"Xiaofeng is so amazing, I didn't expect you could cook." Wu Tian praised with 
a smile as he glanced at the two simple dishes. 

"I cooked it randomly. I wonder if it's good enough to eat?" Xiaofeng lowered 
her head, looking a little shy. 

"Let me try." 

Wu Tian didn't stand on ceremony. He sat down and took the chopsticks to 
taste the two dishes. 

The food didn't taste very good. It was even a bit salty. 

However, in order to not dispel Xiaofeng's enthusiasm, Wu Tian nodded 
repeatedly and praised, "Xiaofeng's cooking skills are not bad. The food she 
makes is really delicious." 

"Really?" Upon hearing this, Xiaofeng was so happy that she couldn't even 
close her mouth. 

"Of course it's true." Wu Tian nodded his head and waved at Azure Dragon. 
"What are you standing there for? Sit down and eat." 

"Alright!" Azure Dragon finally came back to his senses and sat down to eat 
with Wu Tian. 

"I'll get you some wine." Xiaofeng skipped over to take out a bottle of wine. 

Azure Dragon took the wine and poured two cups, and the two of them started 
drinking happily. 

"Xiaofeng, how is your recovery going?" Wu Tian couldn't help but ask 
Xiaofeng after finishing the two cups of wine. 

"I've recovered from my illness." Xiaofeng spun around on the spot and said 
with a smile, "I can jump and cook now!" 

"That's good." 



Wu Tian saw that this girl was as carefree as a little bird, so he was in a good 
mood. He suggested: "It's boring for you to stay at home, how about I send 
you to school?" 

"Alright, I've always wanted to go to school." Xiaofeng nodded her head 
repeatedly, looking forward to the life on campus. 

"Alright, I'll register for you in the afternoon." 

"Thank you, Little Brother Tian." 

"Your brother's house over there is rather large, why don't you move in with 
him? That way, we can look after each other." 

"This …" Xiaofeng didn't answer immediately. Instead, she looked at Azure 
Dragon with an inquiring look. 

Azure Dragon put down his chopsticks and said with a smile, "Young Master, 
thank you for your kind intentions. It's just that I don't want Xiaofeng to trouble 
you again." 

"What are you saying? Xiaofeng is your sister, and she's my sister as well. 
Your business is my business." 

"But …" 

"Alright, it's decided then." Wu Tian raised his glass and leaned it towards 
Azure Dragon, "Here, cheers." 

"Thank you, Young Master." After thanking him, Azure Dragon finished the 
white wine in his cup in one gulp. 

After they finished drinking, the few of them busied themselves moving the 
house for Xiaofeng. 

This girl didn't have much things, just simple daily necessities. In less than an 
hour, they had already moved everything over. 

Xiaofeng and Azure Dragon lived in the same suite, Uncle Fugui and his 
family lived next door, while Wu Tian and Loong Yun stayed in the larger 
suite. Of course, Shen Xue and Su Ruyun were also present at home. 

After the move, Wu Tian personally sent Xiaofeng to school. 



Huang An Middle School. This was the best high school in Luzhou. The 
conditions to run this school were very strong, and the teachers were of the 
highest class. It was the high school many students yearned for in their 
dreams. 

Wu Tian had asked Secretary Loong to contact the principal before, so he 
only needed to go through the admission procedures. 

When they arrived at the school gates, they were blocked by the security 
guards. 

"This is an important place for teaching. No one is allowed to enter." The 
security guard was in his forties, his hands clasped behind his back. He 
looked somewhat like a leader. 

"Hello, Uncle. We are here to look for Principal Zhao Wenxue." Wu Tian 
politely explained the situation to the security guards. 

"Looking for Principal Zhao?" The security guard looked up with a bullying 
look. 

"We are here to look for Principal Zhao to go through the admission 
procedures." 

"Then please go back!" 

"Why?" 

"Our school is already full." 

"Before, Principal Zhao told my secretary that he would leave me the last spot 
in the school." 

"Secretary?" The security guard glanced at Wu Tian in disdain and mocked, 
"You think a brat like you can hire a secretary?" 

"Here's my card." Wu Tian didn't want to waste time with nonsense, so he 
took out a name card and handed it over. 

Taking a look at the name card, the security guard's attitude changed 
drastically. He couldn't help but exclaim: "I didn't expect that at such a young 
age, you would actually be the big boss of Technology Company." 



"By the way, this is my letter of introduction." Wu Tian suddenly remembered 
that Secretary Loong left him a letter of introduction. He quickly took it out and 
handed it to the security guard. 

The security guard took the letter and saw the principal's signature on it. He 
immediately became respectful, "I'm sorry for the offense, please forgive me." 

At this moment, he was secretly afraid. He didn't think that the brat in front of 
him had such an influential background. What happened just now was so 
dangerous, he almost caused himself trouble. 

"Uncle, can we go in now?" Wu Tian put away the letter of introduction and 
asked with a smile. 

"Yes, of course." The security guard hurried forward to open the iron door and 
extended his hand in a welcoming gesture, "Please come in." 

"Thank you!" After Wu Tian thanked him, he walked in with Azure Dragon and 
Xiaofeng. 

The three of them headed straight for the school building. Soon, they found 
the principal's office on the third floor. They raised their hands and knocked on 
the office door. 

After waiting for nearly two minutes, the office door opened. 

The entire office was a mess. The air was filled with the disgusting smell of 
men and women. 

There was a man and woman in the office, a man in his fifties, wearing 
glasses and a little bald on the top of his head. 

This was the principal of Huang An Middle School, Zhao Wenxue. Beside him 
stood a beautiful young lady with disheveled clothes and disheveled hair, her 
face completely red. 

Wu Tian didn't need to think to know that the couple was having a sexual 
relationship in the office just now, and they were interrupted by Wu Tian and 
the other two. 

"Who let you in? Get out." Since Zhao Wenxue was interrupted, he was 
naturally unhappy and roared furiously. 



"Hello, Principal Zhao." Wu Tian took the initiative to extend his right hand and 
introduced himself, "My name is …" 

"Shut up!" 

Zhao Wenxue interrupted impatiently, pointed at the door and shouted, "I'll 
say it again, get out now!" 

 


